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DATE

NAME
ADDRESS
ADDRESS

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Upcoming Public Engagement Opportunities

Dear [Insert Name], 

Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley Power Alliance (WVPA), Citizens 
Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is continuing the routing and public outreach process for the proposed construction 
of a new, approximately 12-19 mile 138 kV transmission line and state-of-the-art substations to improve energy reliability for 
local communities in Southeast Missouri. The new line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau 
Counties. The proposed in-service date for the project is December 2023.

Due to COVID-19, we are taking action to keep you and our staff safe and healthy. Rather than an in-person forum, we’re 
hosting two types of virtual engagement – Virtual Webex Meetings and a Virtual Open House. A detailed mailer including a 
map of the Preliminary Route Alternatives will be mailed to you and community members with property within the Study Area
next week. This letter is to provide you advance notice and to reach out to our project team with any questions. 

Please mark your calendar and join us at one of our two Virtual Webex Meetings on Wednesday, October 28 at Noon or 
7:00 p.m. Each meeting will provide attendees the opportunity to learn about the project, listen to subject matter experts 
discuss different elements of the project, ask questions and provide input. The same information will be available at each 
meeting. Detailed maps showing the Preliminary Route Alternatives will be available for review. Starting October 19, additional 
information will be made available on the project website LimestoneRidgeProject.com. 

If you are unable to attend or would prefer to have the materials mailed or emailed to you, please contact us by email 
at LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com or call us at 573.232.3003 and provide your preferred mailing or email address.
Contact our project team if you have any questions or you would like to provide input regarding the project or routing process. 

Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important energy project.

Sincerely, 

Jim Jontry Brian Jack  
Project Manager  Engineering Project Manager
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois Wabash Valley Power Alliance
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Contacts Lori Light

314.541.2373

missouricommunications@ameren.com

For Immediate Release

Ameren hosts second phase of virtual open houses 
for Limestone Ridge Project
Project will provide additional energy and improved reliability for 
Southeast Missouri businesses and homes

ST. LOUIS (Oct. 20, 2020) Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in 

collaboration with Wabash Valley Power Alliance (WVPA), Citizens Electric 

Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is hosting virtual open house meetings to inform 

and collaborate with the public on a new energy investment for Southeast Missouri. 

The proposed Limestone Ridge Project consists of an estimated 14-19 mile 

transmission line and several state-of-the-art substations designed to support 

continued growth for local communities in Southeast Missouri. 

The 138-kilovolt line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau 

counties, providing additional energy support to local manufacturing facilities and

improving energy reliability for homes and businesses. The proposed in-service date 

for the project is December 2023.

The Limestone Ridge Project team will host two virtual open houses to provide an 

update on the project and give the public another opportunity to provide input on route

development within the study area. The virtual online Webex meetings will take 

place on Wednesday, Oct. 28 at noon and 7 p.m. Each meeting will include a 

presentation on the project, a Q&A session and an explanation of how you can 

provide input. 

Gathering community feedback is an important part of our planning process, but we 
pandemic said Jim Jontry, project 

manager for ATXI's Limestone Ridge Project. "We hope interested members of the 
public and landowners will join us during these virtual meetings to learn more about 
the project and share their feedback, so we can make sure we are taking into account 
any needs and concerns from the community

Ameren held the first round of open houses for the Project with stakeholders in 
August. Following the public outreach and route development process, Ameren 
anticipates filing a petition in early 2021 with the Missouri Public Service Commission 
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(PSC) seeking approval of the Limestone Ridge Project and a final recommended 
route.

limestoneridgeproject.com, by sending an email to 
LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com or by calling the project hotline at 573-232-
3003.

About Ameren Corporation

St. Louis-based Ameren Corporation powers the quality of life for 2.4 million electric 

customers and more than 900,000 natural gas customers in a 64,000-square-mile 

area through its Ameren Missouri and Ameren Illinois rate-regulated utility 

subsidiaries. Ameren Illinois provides electric transmission and distribution service 

and natural gas distribution service. Ameren Missouri provides electric generation, 

transmission and distribution service, as well as natural gas distribution service. 

Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois develops, owns and operates rate-

regulated regional electric transmission projects. For more information, visit 

Ameren.com, or follow us at @AmerenCorp, Facebook.com/AmerenCorp, or 

LinkedIn.com/company/Ameren.

# # #
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Information Packet
Differences from Phase 1 Packet 
are pictured and included below: 

 
“What We Heard” Page

Preliminary Route Alternatives Map 
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January 7, 2021

NAME 
ADDRESS
ADDRESS

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Phase 3 of public engagement January 11 – February 1, 2021

Dear [Insert Name],  

As valued customers and community members – we want to keep you informed about the Limestone Ridge Project. As you 
may already be aware, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley Power 
Alliance (WVPA), Citizens Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is proposing to construct a new, approximately 15-
mile 138 kV transmission line and state-of-the-art substations to improve energy reliability for local communities in 
Southeast Missouri. The new line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. Our goal is to 
have this project completed and bringing project benefits to the community by 2023. 

We appreciate the active participation and input community members have provided during the phase 1 engagement of the 
Proposed Route Corridors in August 2020 and the phase 2 engagement of the Preliminary Route Alternatives in October 
2020. All input received was reviewed and considered during the development of the Preferred Route Options. Because 
public records show you own property along the Preferred Route Options, attached is a map of the Preferred Route
Options, a detailed map of your property and a detailed information packet for your review and input. You may also 
receive another letter with an overview handout that was sent to everyone in our study area. 

Please contact our project team to set up a virtual meeting or phone call if you would like to discuss the project or
your property in more detail:

Email: limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com
Hotline: 573.232.3003

Upcoming Engagement Opportunities 
Due to Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties' current COVID-19 risk level and based upon the state of Missouri's community 
guidance, we are taking action to keep you and our staff safe and slow the spread of COVID-19. Similar to our previous 
phases of engagement, we’re providing various no-contact, engagement opportunities starting January 11 through 
February 1 to learn more about the project, connect with the project team and provide input on the Preferred Route Options. 

Mark Your Calendars for two Meeting Opportunities on Thursday, January 21 
Each meeting will provide community members with the opportunity to ask questions and comment on the Preferred Route
Options.  

Virtual Webex Meeting (12:00pm):
Visit the website for the login link or call 408.418.9388 and enter the following access code 146 879 8936

Telephone Public Meeting (6:00-8:00pm):
Call: 855.756.7520, Extension: 70581# on a landline telephone or cell phone
If you would like the telephone public meeting to call you, registration is available on the project website
Please have the enclosed project materials for reference during the public meeting
There will be a brief presentation followed by a Q&A with the project team

Visit the Virtual Open House 
Available through our website at limestoneridgeproject.com.
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Please visit the project website at limestoneridgeproject.com to learn more about these engagement opportunities. 
Public collaboration remains a top priority for our project team and we appreciate your participation throughout our 
engagement process. Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important energy project that will improve 
energy reliability for Southeast Missouri. 

Sincerely, 
            

Jim Jontry       Brian Jack 
Project Manager      Engineering Project Manager
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois   Wabash Valley Power Alliance
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January 7, 2021  

NAME 
TITLE
ORGANIZATION
ADDRESS
ADDRESS

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Phase 3 of public engagement January 11 – February 1, 2021   

Hello,

As valued customers and community members, we want to keep you informed about the Limestone Ridge Project. As you 
may already be aware, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley Power 
Alliance (WVPA), Citizens Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is proposing to construct a new, approximately 15-
mile 138 kV transmission line and state-of-the-art substations to improve energy reliability for local communities in 
Southeast Missouri. The new line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. Our goal is to 
have this project completed and bringing project benefits to the community by 2023. 

We appreciate the active participation and input community members have provided during the phase 1 engagement of the 
Proposed Route Corridors in August 2020 and the phase 2 engagement of the Preliminary Route Alternatives in October 
2020. All input received was reviewed and considered during the development of the Preferred Route Options. We have
included a project overview handout including the Preferred Route Options map with this letter. 
  
Due to Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties' current COVID-19 risk level and based upon the state of Missouri's community 
guidance, we are taking action to keep you and our staff safe and healthy and slow the spread of COVID-19. Similar to our 
previous phases of engagement, we’re providing various no-contact, engagement opportunities to learn more about the 
project, connect with the project team and provide input on the Preferred Route Options. 

Engagement opportunities available January 11 through February 1
Receive a Detailed Information Packet  

o Pick up Monday-Friday between 7:30am-5pm at Citizens Electric Corporation, 1500 Rand Avenue, 
Perryville MO 63775. 

o Request a mailed packet by emailing limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or calling the project hotline 
573.232.3003 with your preferred mailing address. 

Schedule a call with the project team to discuss your property. To schedule a meeting call 573.232.3003, email 
us at limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or visit limestoneridgeproject.com.  
Visit the Virtual Open House available through our website at limestoneridgeproject.com.

Mark Your Calendars for two Public Meeting Opportunities on Thursday, January 21 
Each meeting will provide community members with the opportunity to ask questions and comment on the Preferred Route
Options.  

Virtual Webex Meeting (12:00pm):
Visit the website for the login link or call 408.418.9388 and enter the following access code 146 879 8936

Telephone Public Meeting (6:00-8:00pm):
Call: 855.756.7520, Extension: 70581# on a landline telephone or cell phone
If you would like the telephone public meeting to call you, registration is available on the project website
Please have the enclosed project materials for reference during the public meeting
There will be a brief presentation followed by a Q&A with the project team
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Please visit the project website at limestoneridgeproject.com to learn more about these engagement opportunities.

Public collaboration remains a top priority for our project team and we appreciate your participation throughout our 
engagement process. Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important energy project that will improve 
energy reliability for Southeast Missouri. 

Sincerely, 

            
Jim Jontry       Brian Jack 
Project Manager      Engineering Project Manager
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois   Wabash Valley Power Alliance
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January 7, 2021  

NAME 
TITLE
ORGANIZATION
ADDRESS
ADDRESS

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Phase 3 of public engagement January 11 – February 1, 2021   

Hello,

As an interested agency, we want to keep you informed about the Limestone Ridge Project. As you may already be aware, 
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley Power Alliance (WVPA), Citizens 
Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is proposing to construct a new, approximately 15-mile 138 kV transmission line 
and state-of-the-art substations to improve energy reliability for local communities in Southeast Missouri. The new line will 
connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. Our goal is to have this project completed and bringing 
project benefits to the community by 2023. 

We appreciate the active participation and input you have provided during our previous phases of engagement. All input 
received was reviewed and considered during the development of the Preferred Route Options. We have included a project 
overview handout including the Preferred Route Options map with this letter. 
  
Due to Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties' current COVID-19 risk level and based upon the state of Missouri's community 
guidance, we are taking action to keep you and our staff safe and healthy and slow the spread of COVID-19. Similar to our 
previous phases of engagement, we’re providing various no-contact, engagement opportunities to learn more about the 
project, connect with the project team and provide input on the Preferred Route Options. 

Engagement opportunities available January 11 through February 1
Receive a Detailed Information Packet  

o Pick up Monday-Friday between 7:30am-5pm at Citizens Electric Corporation, 1500 Rand Avenue, 
Perryville MO 63775. 

o Request a mailed packet by emailing limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or calling the project hotline 
573.232.3003 with your preferred mailing address. 

Schedule a call with the project team to discuss your property. To schedule a meeting call 573.232.3003, email 
us at limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or visit limestoneridgeproject.com.  
Visit the Virtual Open House available through our website at limestoneridgeproject.com.

Mark Your Calendars for two Public Meeting Opportunities on Thursday, January 21 
Each meeting will provide community members with the opportunity to ask questions and comment on the Preferred Route
Options.  

Virtual Webex Meeting (12:00pm):
Visit the website for the login link or call 408.418.9388 and enter the following access code 146 879 8936

Telephone Public Meeting (6:00-8:00pm):
Call: 855.756.7520, Extension: 70581# on a landline telephone or cell phone
If you would like the telephone public meeting to call you, registration is available on the project website
Please have the enclosed project materials for reference during the public meeting
There will be a brief presentation followed by a Q&A with the project team
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Please visit the project website at limestoneridgeproject.com to learn more about these engagement opportunities.

Public collaboration remains a top priority for our project team and we appreciate your participation throughout our 
engagement process. Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important energy project that will improve 
energy reliability for Southeast Missouri. 

Sincerely, 

            
Jim Jontry       Brian Jack 
Project Manager      Engineering Project Manager
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois   Wabash Valley Power Alliance
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Engagement opportunities available January 11 through February 1
Schedule a call with the project team to discuss the project. 
Visit the Virtual Open House available through our website at limestoneridgeproject.com.
Attend a Virtual Public Meeting on Thursday, January 21

Each meeting will provide community members with the opportunity to ask questions and comment on the 
Preferred Route Options.  

o Virtual Webex Meeting (12:00pm): 
Visit the website for the login link or call 408-418-9388 and enter the following access code 146 
879 8936

o Telephone Public Meeting (6:00-8:00pm): 
Call: 855.756.7520, Extension: 70581# on a landline telephone or cell phone
Please have the enclosed project handout for reference during the public meeting presentation

There will be a brief presentation followed by a Q&A with the project team  

DATE

NAME 
TITLE
ORGANIZATION
ADDRESS
ADDRESS

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Phase 3 of public engagement January 11 – February 1, 2021   

Dear [Insert Name], 

We reached out to your Tribe in December 2020 regarding a new proposed transmission line being studied by 
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley Power Alliance (WVPA),
Citizens Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, to improve energy reliability for local communities in Southeast 
Missouri. The new line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. As noted in our 
earlier correspondence, the potential routes under consideration are on private and state lands, and at this time, a 
federal undertaking that would trigger the formal Section 106 process has not been identified. However, we are 
continuing to coordinate with many interested parties regarding the project. 

The project team has identified a Preferred Route but is seeking input on three route options to connect the 
Preferred Route into the new substation at the north end of the study area. Attached to this letter you will find 
additional information regarding the proposed project, the preferred route and route options, and schedule of next 
steps. We have also scheduled a variety of engagement opportunities for all interested parties which are noted 
below. 

Following the close of the public comment period, the final route will be filed with the Missouri Public Service 
Commission. Once approved, we will complete field surveys, engineering, and construction with the transmission 
line expected to be in Service by the end of 2023. We will continue to coordinate with interested parties as necessary 
through this process. 

This information is being provided as part of continued coordination and no action is required by your Tribe at this 
time unless you have questions or wish to provide comments regarding the project. 
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Thank you for your time. If you have any questions, I can be reached at nmorgan@ameren.com or 314-452-8579.

Sincerely, 
 

Nancy Morgan            
Permitting and Natural Resources Manager
Ameren Services    
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Contact Lori Light

314.554-2182

missouricommunications@ameren.com

For Immediate Release

Ameren hosts third phase of public engagement for 
Limestone Ridge Project
Project will provide additional energy and improved reliability for 
Southeast Missouri businesses and homes

ST. LOUIS (Jan. 11, 2021) Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in 

collaboration with Wabash Valley Power Alliance (WVPA), Citizens Electric 

Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is hosting a series of public engagement 
opportunities to inform and collaborate with the public and landowners on a new 

energy investment for Southeast Missouri. The proposed Limestone Ridge Project

consists of an estimated 15-mile transmission line and two state-of-the-art substations

designed to support continued growth for local communities in Southeast Missouri. 

The 138-kilovolt line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau 

counties, providing additional energy support to local manufacturing facilities and

improve energy reliability for homes and businesses. The proposed in-service date for 

the project is December 2023.
 
The Limestone Ridge Project team will host a variety of engagement opportunities 

January 11 through February 1. Due to COVID-19 health restrictions and concerns, 

the following options are open to the public throughout this time period:
Receive a Detailed Information Packet

o Pick up Monday-Friday between 7:30 a.m.-5 p.m. at Citizens Electric 
Corporation, 1500 Rand Avenue, Perryville, MO 63775. 

o Request a mailed packet by emailing 
limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or calling the project hotline at
573.232.3003 with your preferred mailing address.

Schedule a call with the project team to discuss your property. To schedule a 
meeting, call 573.232.3003, email us at limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com or
visit limestoneridgeproject.com. 
Visit the Virtual Open House available through our website at 
limestoneridgeproject.com.

In addition, there will be a virtual Webex meeting and a telephone public meeting on

Thursday, January 21.  
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Each meeting will provide community members with an opportunity to ask questions and 
comment on the preferred route options.

Virtual Webex Meeting (12:00 p.m.) 
o Visit the website for the login link or call 408-418-9388 and enter the 

following access code: 146 879 8936
Telephone Public Meeting (6:00 p.m.) 

o Call 855.756.7520, extension 70581#, on a landline telephone or cell 
phone.

o If you would like the telephone public meeting to call you, registration 
is available on the project website.

o Download the project handout from the website for reference during 
the public meeting.

o There will be a brief presentation followed by a Q&A with the project 
team.

Gathering community feedback is an important part of our planning process, and it's 
essential due to the COVID-19 pandemic said 
Jim Jontry, project manager for ATXI's Limestone Ridge Project. "We encourage
interested members of the public and landowners to join us for these online and 
telephone meetings to learn more and to share their input about the project. Listening 
to public feedback is an important element to make this project successful.

Ameren held the first round of open houses for the project with stakeholders in 
August. Following the public outreach and route development process, Ameren 
anticipates filing a petition in early 2021 with the Missouri Public Service Commission 
(PSC) seeking approval of the Limestone Ridge Project and a final recommended 
route.  

limestoneridgeproject.com, by sending an email to 
LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com or by calling the project hotline at 573-232-
3003. 

About Ameren Corporation

St. Louis-based Ameren Corporation powers the quality of life for 2.4 million electric 

customers and more than 900,000 natural gas customers in a 64,000-square-mile 

area through its Ameren Missouri and Ameren Illinois rate-regulated utility 

subsidiaries. Ameren Illinois provides electric transmission and distribution service 

and natural gas distribution service. Ameren Missouri provides electric generation, 

transmission and distribution service, as well as natural gas distribution service. 

Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois develops, owns and operates rate-

regulated regional electric transmission projects. For more information, visit 

Ameren.com, or follow us at @AmerenCorp, Facebook.com/AmerenCorp, or 

LinkedIn.com/company/Ameren.

# # #
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Information Packet
Differences from Phase 1 and 2 Packets 

are pictured and included below: 

Routing Progression Page
Frequently Asked Questions Page 

Preferred Route Options Map 
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Final Proposed Route Filing Notifications
April 2021

• Impacted Landowner Letter
• Full Study Area Postcard
• Agency Letter
• Tribal Letter
• Fully Study Area Email
• Paid Ad 

117



45 S Minnesota 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 

573.651.5710 
Ameren.com 

April 12, 2021 

NAME 
ADDRESS 
ADDRESS 

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Final Proposed Route Selected and Next Steps 

Dear [Insert Name],  

The Limestone Ridge Project team recognizes the importance of keeping valued customers and community members 
informed about project milestones and we want to provide you with the latest updates and an overview of next steps. After 
listening, reviewing and considering input received during three phases of engagement from landowners, community 
members, interested agencies and local officials, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and our partners have 
selected and will be filing a Final Proposed Route for the Limestone Ridge Project, a new 138 kV transmission line that will 
connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties.  

You are receiving this letter because public records show you own property located along the Final Proposed 
Route. Attached for your review is a map of the Final Proposed Route and a detailed map of your property.  

In the coming weeks, ATXI will submit an application to the Missouri Public Service Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity for the Limestone Ridge Project. The expected timing for a PSC decision is late 2021.  

If approved by the PSC, easement negotiations will begin with affected landowners in early 2022 with construction 
anticipated to start in early 2023. Our goal is to have this project completed by December 2023 and providing benefits to the 
local community, including – improving energy reliability, providing additional capacity to local manufacturing facilities and 
allowing for efficient future expansion of the transmission grid.  

Should you have questions about the Final Proposed Route or would like to share additional information about your 
property, please contact the project team at 573.232.3003, by email at LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com or visit the 
project website at limestoneridgeproject.com. If you have questions for the Missouri Public Service Commission please call 
573.751.3234 or for the Office of the Public Counsel, please call 573.751.4857. 

Public collaboration remains a top priority for our project team and we appreciate your participation throughout our 
engagement process. Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important project to improve energy 
reliability for Southeast Missouri.  

Sincerely, 

Jim Jontry  Chris Daniels  
Project Manager  Engineering Project Manager 
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois Wabash Valley Power Alliance 
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45 S Minnesota 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703

LIMESTONE RIDGE 
PROJECT

The Limestone Ridge Project team 
has selected and will be filing 
a Final Proposed Route for the 
Limestone Ridge Project.
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After listening, reviewing and considering input received during 
three phases of engagement from landowners, community 
members, interested agencies and local officials, Ameren 
Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and our partners 
have selected and will be filing a Final Proposed Route for the 
Limestone Ridge Project, a new 138 kV transmission line that 
will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau 
Counties. Thank you to everyone who participated and 
provided input during our three phases of engagement. 

CONNECT WITH THE PROJECT TEAM
LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com
www.LimestoneRidgeProject.com
573.232.3003

In the coming weeks, ATXI will submit an application to the Missouri 
Public Service Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of Convenience 
and Necessity for the Limestone Ridge Project. The expected timing 
for a PSC decision is late 2021. If approved by the PSC, easement 
negotiations will begin with affected landowners in early 2022 with 
construction anticipated to start in early 2023. Our goal is to have this 
project completed by December 2023 and providing benefits to the local 
community— including improving energy reliability, providing additional 
capacity to local manufacturing facilities and allowing for efficient future 
expansion of the transmission grid.

Because you have been previously notified throughout the 
routing process, we wanted to provide you with the latest 
updates. If you are a landowner whose property is located 
on the Final Proposed Route, you will receive a second letter 
containing additional project details.

121



45 S Minnesota 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 

573.651.5710 
Ameren.com 

April 12, 2021 

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – Final Proposed Route Selected and Filed 

Hello, 

The Limestone Ridge Project team recognizes the importance of keeping resource and regulatory agencies informed about 
project milestones and we want to provide you with the latest updates and an overview of next steps. After listening, 
reviewing and considering input received during three phases of engagement from landowners, community members, 
interested agencies and local officials, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and our partners have selected and 
will be filing a Final Proposed Route for the Limestone Ridge Project, a new 138 kV transmission line that will connect two 
new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. Attached for your review is a map of the Final Proposed Route.  

In the coming weeks, ATXI will submit an application to the Missouri Public Service Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity for the Limestone Ridge Project. The expected timing for a PSC decision is late 2021. If a 
permit or consultation is required from your agency, a formal request/application will be filed with your office.    

If approved by the PSC, easement negotiations will begin with affected landowners in early 2022 with construction 
anticipated to start in early 2023. Our goal is to have this project completed by December 2023 and providing benefits to the 
local community, including – improving energy reliability, providing additional capacity to local manufacturing facilities and 
allowing for efficient future expansion of the transmission grid.  

Should you have questions about the Final Proposed Route or would like to share additional information with our project 
team, please contact us at 573.232.3003, by email at LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com or visit the project website at 
limestoneridgeproject.com to learn more about this project.  

Public collaboration remains a top priority for our project team and we appreciate your participation throughout our 
engagement process. Thank you for your time and feedback as we develop this important energy project that will improve 
energy reliability for Southeast Missouri.  

Sincerely, 

Jim Jontry  Chris Daniels  
Project Manager  Engineering Project Manager 
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois Wabash Valley Power Alliance 
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45 S Minnesota 
Cape Girardeau, MO 63703 

573.651.5710 
Ameren.com 

April 12, 2021 

RE: Limestone Ridge Project – PROJECT STATUS UPDATE – NO ACTION REQUIRED 

Hello, 

The Limestone Ridge Project team recognizes the importance of keeping your Tribe informed about Limestone Ridge 
Project milestones and we want to provide you with the latest updates and an overview of next steps. After listening, 
reviewing and considering input received during three phases of engagement from landowners, community members, 
agencies, local officials and Native American Tribes, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and our partners 
have selected and will be filing a Final Proposed Route for the Limestone Ridge Project, a new 138 kV transmission line that 
will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties. Attached for your review is a map of the Final 
Proposed Route.  

In the coming weeks, ATXI will submit an application to the Missouri Public Service Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of 
Convenience and Necessity for the Limestone Ridge Project. The expected timing for a PSC decision is late 2021.  

If approved by the PSC, easement negotiations will begin with affected landowners in early 2022 along with surveys of the 
affected parcels with construction anticipated to start in early 2023. Our goal is to have this project completed by December 
2023 and providing benefits to the local community, including – improving energy reliability, providing additional capacity to 
local manufacturing facilities and allowing for efficient future expansion of the transmission grid.  

This information is being provided as part of continued coordination and no action is required by your Tribe at this time. We 
will continue to coordinate with you during the survey phase. If you have questions about the Final Proposed Route or would 
like to share additional information with our project team, please contact me at nmorgan@ameren.com or 314-452-8579 

We have appreciated your participation throughout our engagement process and thank you for your time and feedback as 
we develop this important energy project that will improve energy reliability for Southeast Missouri.  

Sincerely, 

Nancy Morgan 

Permitting and Natural Resources Manager 
Ameren Services  
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From: Goldsmith, Gabriel
Subject: A Final Proposed Route has been selected and will be filed for the Limestone Ridge Project
Date: Thursday, April 15, 2021 11:00:12 AM

CAUTION: [EXTERNAL] This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

Thank you to everyone who participated and provided input during our three phases of
engagement for the Limestone Ridge Project. After listening, reviewing and considering
input received from landowners, community members, interested agencies and local
officials, Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and our partners have selected
and will be filing a Final Proposed Route for the Limestone Ridge Project, a new 138
kV transmission line that will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau
Counties.

Click here to view the Final Proposed Route that will be filed with the Missouri Public
Service Commission (PSC).

Next Steps
In the coming weeks, ATXI will submit an application to the Missouri Public Service
Commission (PSC) for a Certificate of Convenience and Necessity for the Project. The
expected timing for a PSC decision is late 2021. If approved by the PSC, easement
negotiations will begin with affected landowners in early 2022 with construction anticipated
to start in early 2023. Landowners whose property is located on the Final Proposed Route,
will receive a letter containing additional project details.

Our goal is to have this project completed by December 2023 and providing benefits to the
local community, including – improving energy reliability, providing additional capacity to
local manufacturing facilities and allowing for efficient future expansion of the transmission
grid.

About the Project
Ameren Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI), in collaboration with Wabash Valley
Power Alliance (WVPA), Citizens Electric Corporation and Ameren Missouri, is proposing to
construct a new, approximately 15-mile 138 kV transmission line and state-of-the-art
substations to improve energy reliability for local communities in Southeast Missouri. The
new line will connect two new substations in Perry and Cape Girardeau Counties.

Contact our project team
Visit the project website: limestoneridgeproject.com
Leave a message on our hotline and a project team member will return your call:
573.232.3003
Email us: limestoneridgeproject@ameren.com

Thanks,
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Gabe Goldsmith : :  Stakeholder Relations  : :  T 314.554.4851  : :
Ameren Services : :  1901 Chouteau Ave.  : :  St. Louis, MO 63103

This communication and any attachments may be privileged and/or confidential and protected
from disclosure, and are otherwise the exclusive property of Ameren Corporation and its
affiliates (Ameren) or the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, you are
hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is
strictly prohibited. Note that any views or opinions presented in this message do not
necessarily represent those of Ameren. All e-mails are subject to Ameren policies. If you have
received this in error, please notify the sender immediately by replying to the message and
deleting the material from any computer.
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FINAL  
ROUTE MAP 

PLACEHOLDER

CONNECT WITH THE PROJECT TEAM

LimestoneRidgeProject@ameren.com
www.LimestoneRidgeProject.com
573.232.3003

LIMESTONE RIDGE PROJECT

Thank you to everyone who participated and 
provided input during our three phases of 
engagement for the Limestone Ridge Project.

After listening, reviewing and considering input 
received from landowners, community members, 
interested agencies and local officials, Ameren 
Transmission Company of Illinois (ATXI) and 
our partners have selected and filed a Final 
Proposed Route for the Limestone Ridge 
Project, a new 138 kV transmission line that will 
connect two new substations in Perry and Cape 
Girardeau Counties.

In mid-April, ATXI submitted an application to the 
Missouri Public Service Commission (PSC) for a 
Certificate of Convenience and Necessity for the 
Project. The expected timing for a PSC decision 
is late 2021. If approved by the PSC, easement 
negotiations will begin with affected landowners 
in early 2022 with construction anticipated to 
start in early 2023. Landowners whose property is 
located on the Final Proposed Route, will receive 
a letter containing additional project details.

Our goal is to have this project completed by 
December 2023 and providing benefits to the 
local community— including improving energy 
reliability, providing additional capacity to local 
manufacturing facilities and allowing for efficient 
future expansion of the transmission grid.
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